
 

 
 
 

April - June  2025 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
  
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. 
 
Thank you for your prayers for our church and the various ministries in which we are engaged.  We completed 
our Master Clubs program for the 2024-2025 year in May.  We had a great year, and we’re looking forward to 
getting started back in September. 
 
This spring, we enjoyed the preaching of Evangelist Brian McBride and the singing of the Scott Agee Family at 
our annual Heritage Revival.  They were a great blessing to our church.  Each night, there were many lost souls 
in attendance, and the convicting power of God was evident.  No one was saved, which greatly burdened all our 
hearts.  It became very apparent through the course of that meeting that Satan has built strongholds in the 
community and the lives of the lost in our services.  I called for our folks to commit to a day of fasting and prayer 
each week until God tears down the strongholds that are keeping people from coming to Christ.  I was encouraged 
that each day of the week was filled with individuals making that commitment.  Please help us pray that God 
would soften hearts and open the understanding of the multitudes of lost souls in this area, and that we would 
experience a mighty outpouring of His Spirit.   
 
We are grateful for how God continues to expand our printing ministry.  We were able to purchase a much-
needed forklift to move uncollated John/Romans from our Quonset hut to the print shop.  Since our last letter, a 
church has committed to coming in May 2026 to shingle our roof, and another contractor has said he would be 
willing to come and plumb our building.  Praise the Lord for God’s people who have a heart to serve and to see 
God’s word sent to the ends of the earth.  God has met all our needs, and we are grateful for this.  If any church 
would like to help with a project, four major ones still need to be completed.  To have the buildings shingled 
will be $15,000.00.  The cost to complete the electrical work will be $13,000.00.  We estimate the plumbing cost 
to be around $5,000.00, and the cost to complete the propane heat installation will be approximately $4,000.00.    
 
In the coming months, we will be working on several John/Romans scripture collation projects for churches in 
Maine.  We will be assisting Pastor Todd Bell and Calvary Baptist Church in Sanford, Maine, in collating 5,000 
scriptures as they reach the islands off the coast of Maine.  After that, we will assist Pastor James Wiley and 
Church Hill Baptist Church in collating and sending John/Romans via Every Door Direct Mail to every residence 
in Kennebec County, Maine.  Next, we will be working on a project for Pastor Craig Cobb and New Life Baptist 
Church in Dover-Foxcroft, as well as Pastor Artie Dean and Bible Baptist Church in Orono, Maine, as they 
spread the scriptures throughout northern Maine.  As you can see, there is much to do, and we earnestly covet 
your prayers as we work together with the churches in New England to reach the lost with the word of God. 
 
Thank you to everyone who prayed for our son, Andrew, who was hit by an ATV.  He has made an amazing 
recovery and was able to go back to work full-time.  Also, Andrew’s  
wife, Courtney, had their first child and our first  
granddaughter, Maylynn.  God has been good to us! 
 
As always, thank you for your consistent prayers,  
encouragement, and faithful financial support.   
We cannot express just how thankful we are for  
all of you.  You’re making an eternal difference! 
 
Sincerely,  
Brooks Suttle 


